Purpose

The Chair has outlined activities after Monday 15 August 2016 Monthly Report to Friday 16 September 2016.

Executive Summary

The Chair has attended Council Meetings and Community Events.

Recommendation/s

That the Mangere-Otahuhu Local Board receive Chair Lemauga Lydia Sosene's August-September 2016 Report.

15 August 2016

Chaired Meeting Objection to District Licensing Committee – Mangere.

Chaired Parks Briefing - Mangere.

Agenda Run Business Meeting – Mangere.

Mangere CAB Meeting - Mangere.

16 August 2016

Chaired Meeting applicant of new Alcohol Licence Operator – Mangere.

Attended Mana Whenua Local Working Party workshop - Manukau.

17 August 2016

Future Streets Celebration Event organising group – Mangere.

Chaired Mangere-Otahuhu Local Board Business Meeting – Otahuhu.

18 August 2016

Community Meeting - Mangere.

Site Visit Auckland Transport and local resident - Mangere.

Video Filming - for new Members - Mangere.

19 August 2016

Community Meeting re Initiatives - Mangere.

Community Meeting re Questions re local Health Agencies – Mangere.

20 August 2016

Community Event Local Government Candidates Pasifika Women – Manukau.

Community Meeting - Anonymous and Local Musicians Mangere.

Community Event - Local Church Group Mangere.

Community Meeting - Keep our Kids Safe Mangere.

21 August 2016

Otahuhu Historical Society 40th Anniversary – Papatoetoe.

22 August 2016

Media Interview – Consultant re NZTA project East and West Corridor Link.

Mana Whenua Presentation to all Southern Sub Region Local Boards, Mana Whenua and Matawaaka Representatives, Council Officers.

23 August 2016

District Licensing Application Discussion – Mangere.

Community Meeting with Developer interested in Mangere Town Centre.

25 August 2016

Community Meeting Manukau Electoral Office - Mangere.

Meeting with Parks Officer - Mangere.

Meeting with TWOA Maori Language Policy – Mangere.

26 August 2016

Meeting with MP Mangere Electorate Office.

Regional Chairs pre Forum and full meeting, Auckland CBD.

Regional Chairs' Event, Auckland CBD.

27 August 2016

Community Farewell Mayor Taua'aletoa Len Brown, Otara Shopping Centre.

29 August 2016

Governance Members meeting Parks Facilities Contracts Panmure.

30 August 2016

Citizenship Ceremony Vodafone Events' Centre Manukau.

31 August 2016

Meeting Deputy Mayor's Office Auckland CBD.

Elected Member's Development Working Group Auckland CBD.

1 September 2016

Community Event - Geek Camp Mangere.

2 September 2016

Community Meeting Unitary Plan Issues with Cr Filipaina and Resident - Mangere.

Community Meeting regarding Safety (KFC Mangere East incident this week) Member of Parliament Su'a, Police, Community Organisations and Council hosted by MO Local Board.

3 September 2016

Community Event Tongan Language Week, Toia Recreational Centre Otahuhu.

Seniors Prize giving Otahuhu Leopards Rugby Club Otahuhu.

6 September 2016

Community Meeting re TSI Health update - Mangere.

7 September 2016

Future Streets Celebration working group - Mangere.

Mangere-Otahuhu Local Board Workshop - Mangere.

Community Event local Musicians Students Recording-Mangere.

9 September 2016

Otahuhu - Mangere Youth Careers & Jobs Expo, Toia Recreational Centre Otahuhu.

Watching Brief

- Final Mangere-Otahuhu Local Board Business Meeting in this Triennial Period.
- Future Streets celebration 22 September 2016.

Conclusion:

It has been a Privilege to serve with my Board Members on the Mangere-Otahuhu Local Board, as Chair, acknowledging our Community on behalf of the Auckland Council.

My Board Colleagues have continued to be generous in their support and endured the range of skills and strengths, being a strong and supportive local Governance Body. As Chair, I would find it most challenging without the cohesive style of Governance with our Team, in delivering the outcomes of the Mangere-Otahuhu Local Board Plan 2013-2016.

Special Mention to the Mangere-Otahuhu Local Board Services Team, led by Relationship Manager Carol McKenzie-Rex and more recently Neil Taylor, who have been continued to be professional and equally supportive in their respective roles, providing the necessary assistance and advice required.

Finally, on behalf of the Mangere-Otahuhu Local Board, we would bid farewell to our Colleagues who will be retiring this Term and wish to acknowledge:

Mayor Taua'aletoa Len Brown

Councillor Arthur Anae

Local Board Member Leau Peter Skelton

All have served their communities for many years and we thank them for their Service and Commitment.

God bless, la manuia, Lemauga Lydia Sosene Chair

Mangere Otahuhu Local Board 2013-2016